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The Village of Waldron held its regular March 11, 2020 meeting at the Wright-Waldron 

Municipal Building . At 7:00 p.m. President Leo Burress called the meeting to order and all 

stood to recite the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was taken with Karen McNett & Allison 

Harwood absent and all other members present. 

Additions and Approval of the Agenda: Darcie Salmon made a motion to approve the agenda. 

Bettie Salmon supported and it carried by a voice vote. 

Approval of the February 11, 2020 Meeting Minutes: Kelly Nickles made a motion to approve 

the February minutes. Darcie Salmon supported and it carried by a voice vote. 

Public Comment: President Burress gave the floor to Chris Wilson from Dollar General out of 

Nashville Tennessee. He said that they have a contract to purchase property to build a Dollar 

General Store in the Village. He presented a blueprint to each council member and asked the 

approval of village council. Bettie Salmon made a motion to approve the building of Dollar 

General. Kelly Nickles supported and it carried by a voice vote. 

Reports to Council 

Fire Board: None 

Maintenance: Leo said that him and Richard Smith had done the plowing & salting and that Ron 

& John had picked up brush, changed water meters and shoveled sidewalks. 

Street Administrator: None 

Code Enforcement: Leo said that Ben Oram will be in town on Sunday to follow up with 

compliance to letters and if necessary write some citations. 

Committee Reports 

Treasurers Report: Keri Burress said that she turned in the village tax books and everything was 

good. 

Clerks Report: Margy Burress said she has been getting files for the annual audit. 

Presidents Report: Leo said the Planning Commission had its first meeting. Joel Rufenacht was 

made chairman with Kathleen Worsley as co-chair. Mark Bernath was made secretary with Myrl 

Meller co-secretary. Leo said the commission wanted to know if they had the backing of the 

council and if there was any funding available. Darcie Salmon said he was anti zoning so it 
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depended on what the commission wanted. There was nothing said about funding. Leo said the 

fire department has given the track back to the village and had the electricity disconnected. With 

his time being used on the planning commission he won’t have time to spray for mosquitoes. 

Pay Bills: Bettie Salmon made a motion to pay the bills plus any utilities bills that haven’t come 

in. Darcie Salmon supported and it carried by a voice vote. 

Public Comment: Keri Burress wanted to know if the labor day committee could use the track for 

a small carnival if they could find one. Leo said if it rains the track floods but they could set up 

on the street in front of the fire hall.Darcie Salmon said they should have liability insurance. 

Darcie Salmon made a motion to let the labor day committee have a carnival as long as they have 

proof of insurance. Kelly Nickles supported and it carried by a voice vote. 

Bettie Salmon made a motion to adjourn until April 14, 2020. Kelly Nickles supported and it 

carried by a voice vote. Meeting adjourned at 7:29 p.m. 
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